Established 1982

#### Officers

Christopher Saunders President

Date: January 4th, 2019

Janice Haywood President-Elect

IMMEDIATE ATTENTION:

Ashley Mitchell Recording Secretary Broward County Board Of Commissioners

Recording Secretary

115 South Andrews Avenue Fort Lauderdale FL, 33301

Ava Gaye-Hue Treasurer

Dear Mayor and Commissioners:

Sharhonda Robinson-Edwards Corresponding Secretary Dear Wayor and Commissioners.

## **Executive Board**

Harold F. Pryor, Jr. Immediate Past President

Michael T. Bostick

Vanesti Bennett

Deanne Jackson

Christina Cassie Kuzmich

Kemie King

Alicia Lewis

Quentin Morgan

The T.J. Reddick Bar Association enthusiastically supports the naming of a wing in the Broward County Central Courthouse after Judge T.J. Reddick. African Americans are historically overrepresented in the criminal justice system, and the consequences are reflected in the length of the sentences they serve. Conversely, African American attorneys (especially African American women) are historically underrepresented in the legal profession; virtually unseen in senior levels of major law firms, legal departments of companies, and often in the judiciary. These two facts highlight exactly why T.J. Reddick is such a powerful symbol in Broward County. The placement of an African American Judge's name on the North Wing of the courthouse will help to strengthen the belief in the system that operates within its walls. Minorities and disenfranchised citizens of this County will know that integrity and fairness is valued regardless of the reasons they enter the courthouse.

In 1982, a group of social engineers decided that it was important for African American attorneys in Broward County to have a support network where none existed. Courts and law firms were an unwelcome destination for Black attorneys. There was no safe space to share information and engage with the community, nor was there a path to the bench for African Americans. The group that sought to change this included attorneys W. George Allen, Alcee L. Hastings, Benjamin F. Lampkin, Jr., Henry Latimer, Raleigh R. Rawls, James Brown, William Hutchinson, Jr., Judge Zebedee Wright, and of course, Thomas J. Reddick, Jr. The attorneys named the Association after T. J. Reddick, the first African American attorney to open an office and practice law in Broward County, and the first African American appointed to the Broward County Bench. That is why naming a wing after Judge Reddick is both inspiring and necessary. It is not only that he represents the possibilities for African Americans in Broward; he is also a symbol of the endearing reality that strides in diversity are often made in the face of systemic obstacles.

Today we strive to honor the legacy of our founders through service, advocacy, and success in our field. Members of the Association have become true pillars in the South Florida community. Our members have become members of Congress, State Legislators, and College Presidents, and members of the Judiciary. Many of our members practice in this Courthouse, some of whom were friends of Judge Reddick. All of our members are mindful of the importance of his representation in the Courthouse. Naming the North Wing after T. J. Reddick will make the Courthouse more reflective of the community it serves.

This journey toward diversity is comprised of many small steps, but it cannot be made without leadership that understands that the journey benefits everyone. The T.J. Reddick Bar Association would like to thank Vice Mayor Holness and the Broward County Board of Commissioners for making this momentous stride toward creating a more inclusive environment in both the Central Courthouse and the broader community.

Very truly yours,

L. Christopher Saunders

L. Ching Sank

President

The TJ Reddick Bar Ass. Inc.

Address: P.O. Box 1500 Fort Lauderdale, FL 33302

Website: www.tjreddickbar.com



OFFICERS

EDWINA V. KESSLER PRESIDENT

MICHAEL A. FISCHLER PRESIDENT ELECT

ROBERT C.L. VAUGHAN TREASURER

JAMIE JULIA FINIZIO BASCOMBE SECRETARY

THOMAS D. OATES
PAST PRESIDENT

BRAULIO N. ROSA EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

#### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Central
JAMIE ALAN COLE
STEPHEN R. GROSS
AARON J. HOROWITZ
KENNETH J. JOYCE
BRIAN M. KARPF
ALISON F. SMITH
MAXINE K. STREETER

Northeast LEONARDO GOMEZ MICHELE MCCAUL RICCA

Northwest NANCY K. BRODZKI MATTHEW FORNARO

Southeast ANITA PAOLI MICHAEL A. RAJTAR

Southwest ALAN DAVID DANZ KENNETH P. HASSETT

West VALERIE B. BARNHART ALEJANDRO LARRAZABAL JESSICA MARRA

Judicial Representative
THE HONORABLE RAAG SINGHAL

## YOUNG LAWYERS' SECTION

BRENT M. REITMAN PRESIDENT

LINDSAY M. MASSILLON PRESIDENT ELECT

> OMAR A. GIRALDO TREASURER

> > BROOKE LATTA SECRETARY

SARA M. SANDLER PAST PRESIDENT

# **Broward County Bar Association**

1051 SOUTHEAST THIRD AVENUE

FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33316-5010

TELEPHONE (954) 764-8040 • FACSIMILE (954) 764-8060 e-mail: info@browardbar.org website: www.browardbar.org

1/7/2019

To Broward County Commission:

As President of the Broward County Bar Association, and on behalf of our Board of Directors and members, I would like to take this opportunity to express my wholehearted support of the two impending courthouse wing dedications: the North Wing, to be named in honor of Judge Thomas J. (T.J.) Reddick, and the West Wing, which is to be named in honor of Walter "Skip" Campbell Jr. Both men were prominent members of the Broward County legal community, each a pioneer in their own right.

Judge Reddick, in addition to becoming the first Black attorney to open an office and practice law in Broward County, the first Black appointed to the Broward County Court of Record and the first Black elected to serve as Circuit Court Judge in the State of Florida, also served as a Broward County Public Defender. Therefore, it is fitting that the wing containing the Office of the Public Defender should be named for Judge Reddick.

We are proud of the fact that Walter "Skip" Campbell, Jr., was not only a longtime member of the Broward County Bar Association, but also served as President of the Broward County Bar Association, 1996-97. He also served as a member of the Florida Election Commission, went on to become a member of the Florida Senate, and then served as the Mayor of Coral Springs. We enthusiastically endorse the naming of a wing in the Main Courthouse after this pillar of the legal community.

If you have any questions, or would like further information, please feel free to contact me directly.

Best Regards, Elwma V. WSh

Edwina V. Kessler

President, Board of Director

PROTECTING RIGHTS • PURSUING JUSTICE • PROMOTING PROFESSIONALISM

MAYOR Ken Thurston

VICE MAYOR
M. Margaret Bates

COMMISSIONERS
Howard Berger
Richard Campbell
Denise D. Grant

CITY OF LAUDERHILL



CITY MANAGER
Charles Faranda, CM
Desorae Giles-Smith, DCM
Kennie Hobbs, Jr., ACM

CITY ATTORNEY Earl Hall, Esq.

CITY CLERK Andrea M. Anderson

> Ken Thurston Mayor

January 10, 2019

Dear Mayor Mark Bogan and the Broward County Commission,

It is my honor and great pleasure to recommend the naming of the new wing of the Broward County Courthouse after the Honorable T.J. Reddick. Judge Reddick was the first black attorney to open an office and practice law in Broward County, the first Black attorney appointed to the Broward County Court of Record, and the first Black elected to serve as Circuit Court Judge in the State of Florida. Although Judge Reddick passed away in 1993, his legacy remains active through the TJ Reddick Bar Association and Scholarship fund. Therefore, in my humble opinion, it would be more than fitting to name this new wing in his honor for his contributions in Broward County.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Mayor Ken Thurston City of Lauderhill



5581 W. Oakland Park Blvd., Lauderhill, FL 33313



# BROWARD COUNTY WOMEN LAWYERS' ASSOCIATION 106 Southeast 9<sup>th</sup> Street

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33316 BrowardWomenLawyers.com

<u>President</u> Madeleine Mannello

President-Elect Erin Martin

Vice President Kemie King

Treasurer Vivian Fazio

Secretary Cheryl Bucker

FAWL Representative Erin Martin

Membership Director Abbe Rifkin

<u>Immediate Past President</u> Beth Feder

<u>Judicial Liaison</u> Honorable Ginseppina Miranda

Board of Directors Elizabeth Finizio Pamela Gordon Ninowtzka Mier Komat Vlieza Amanda Roesch Rob Saunooke Laura Varela

Advisory Board Honorable Stacy Ross Jennifer Erdelyi Jamie Finizio Bascombe Caryo Goldenberg Caryo Holly Krulik Stacy Schwartz Teresa Williams January 16, 2019

To Broward County Commission:

As President of the Broward County Women Lawyers' Association, and on behalf of our Board of Directors and members, I would like to take this opportunity to express our support of the two pending courthouse wing dedications: the North Wing, to be named in honor of Judge Thomas J. (T.J.) Reddick, and the West Wing, which is to be named in honor of Walter "Skip" Campbell Jr. Both men were prominent members of the Broward County legal community, each a pioneer in their own right.

African Americans are historically overrepresented in the criminal justice system. African American attorneys (especially African American women), however, are historically underrepresented in the legal profession, including the judiciary. It is no wonder, then, that T.J. Reddick, who was the first African American attorney to open an office and practice law in Broward County, the first African American appointed to the Broward County Court of Record, and the first African American elected to serve as Circuit Court Judge in the State of Florida, is such a powerful symbol in Broward County. The placement of an African American Judge's name on the North Wing of the courthouse will help to strengthen the belief in the system that operates within its courtrooms. It is also fitting that the wing containing the Office of the Public Defender should be named for Judge Reddick, who also served as Broward County Public Defender.

Walter "Skip" Campbell, Jr., who served as a President of the Broward County Bar Association, a member of the Florida Election Commission, the Mayor of Coral Springs, and a member of the Florida Senate, was a pillar of the legal community. It is therefore fitting that a wing of our Courthouse is named after him.

If you have any questions, or would like further information, please feel free to contact me directly.

Thank you,

Madeleine O. Mannello

Broward County Women Lawyers' Association

President